


 
 
 

“Although the character study of the site would be of a benefit, it is considered the proposed 
development would preserve the special interest of any nearby heritage assets, in accordance with 
Section 66(1) of the Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990 and ULP Policy 
ENV2.” 

We also note the Officer’s conclusion in the 13th December 2023 Committee Report, that they are 
supportive of the application, where paragraph 15.2 states: 

“Following the above assessment and balancing exercise the harm caused by the proposed 
development is not considered to significantly and demonstrably outweigh the overall benefits of 
the scheme, when assessed against the policies in this Framework taken as a whole (NPPF 
Paragraph 11d (ii)). In the circumstances, the proposal would represent sustainable development 
in accordance with the NPPF.” 

We trust the Inspector will take the above comments into consideration. 

Yours faithfully 

KATE SUTTON BA(Hons) DipTP MRTPI 
 

 
 




